
UPCOMING EVENTS 
 

Tuesday 12 November 

Early Childhood Athletics Carnival - School Oval 
 

Friday 15 November 

Grade 5/6 Swimming Carnival 

Riverside Pool 
 

Wednesday 20 November 
Grade 3 - 6 Assembly 

Host - 4 Radosavljevic & 4 Trotman 

2:10pm Multi Purpose Room 
 

Thursday 21 November 

School Association Meeting -  7pm Staffroom 
 

Friday 22 November 

Esk Band Extravaganza - 7:30pm Albert Hall 
 

Wednesday 27 November 

Grade 6 Orientation Day  

Riverside High School 
 

Dance Fever Performance - Door of Hope 
 

Thursday 28 November 

Schools Triathlon Challenge - Devonport Bluff 
 

Friday 29 November 

LSSSA Swimming Carnival - Riverside Pool 
 

Tuesday 3 December 

Volunteer’s Morning Tea 
 

Wednesday 4 December 

Grade 3/4 Swimming Carnival 

Glen Dhu Pool 
 

Sunday 8 December 

Grade 6 Paver Laying 
 

Monday 9 to Friday 13 December 

Grade 2 Swimming Experience 

Glen Dhu Pool 

Trevallyn Primary School 

Department of Education 

Trevallyn Primary School 

TOPICS 22 

8 November 2019 

FROM THE PRINCIPAL 

Be Brave and Shave 2019 

Our Courageous Students! 

2019 Moderation Day 

Last Friday all schools throughout Tasmania were involved in 

the moderation process. Teachers at Trevallyn met to 

moderate students’ work. Samples from various curriculum 

areas were the focus.   Each teacher provides a range of 

student work to moderate against standards of achievement in 

preparation for reporting.  

This is a very important process that ensures on balance 

judgements about children’s learning are consistent across 

grade groups, classes, different schools and throughout 

Tasmania.  

Trevallyn Primary School thanks the parents/carers for 

supporting us on the student free day and allowing teachers to 

undertake this important review of assessing children’s 

learning. 

Annette 

 



DEPARTMENT OF EDUCATION  STUDENT AWARDS 2019 (FORMERLY NAPLAN AWARDS) 
Recently, Mrs Bransden and I had the privilege of attending a celebration event hosted by Learning Services Northern 

Region to recognise achievement and the values of aspiration and growth. 

Lilly Kelly received a Growth Award, recognising her progress over time, identifying her demonstrated significant 

academic growth. This award considers her growth in literacy and numeracy over 2-3 years between tests in Prep and 

Years 3 and 5, as well as her Australian Curriculum teacher assessments in English, Mathematics and Science for 

2018/2019. 

Aspiration and Achievement Awards (previously referred to as Top 1% Awards) were presented to Luke de Boer, 

Matilda Ryan, Oscar Blyth, Lilly Kelly, Heidi Curtis and Daisy Barbour. This award considered student achievement in 

NAPLAN literacy and numeracy testing and Australian Curriculum teacher assessments in English, Mathematics and 

Science for 2018/2019. 

The students received their awards from Jeremy Rockliff, Minister for Education and it was wonderful and appropriate 

that they celebrated with their very proud families.  

It was a very special opportunity to celebrate Luke, Matilda, Oscar, Lilly, Heidi and Daisy’s ongoing dedication and 

outstanding achievements to learning. Trevallyn Primary School is very proud of them and is particularly honoured to 

have so many students recognised at this significant event. 

Congratulations to these six students, their families and all staff who have contributed to these high order 

achievements. 



Be Brave and Shave 2019 

Thursday 7 November saw 59 students and Mr Zac Vedovelli lose their locks for an incredible cause. The 

bravery, kindness and courage we witnessed yesterday was such a testament to the selfless and 

compassionate students who raised an incredible $21,953 (and still counting) for CanTeen Australia.  

This proud tradition we have embedded into our school community fills us all with pride and fulfilment and 

provokes such emotion to witness. It is truly an incredible event. 

Congratulations to the very courageous students and Mr Vedovelli for their fundraising efforts and thank you 

to the Trevallyn Primary School community for getting behind this wonderful cause. 

Please view ABC Northern Tasmania Facebook page for video. 





TREVALLYN PRIMARY SCHOOL ASSOCIATION REPORT 

PREP - GRADE 2 PRIMARY CLASS AWARDS  - WEDNESDAY  6 NOVEMBER 

P-B          Ollie W, Leo B, Carter W and Maisie D P-SC          Declan G, Marceline S, Tyler P and Blayde M 

P-1WS     Henry B, Jacob D, Elke B and Shilo D 1-H            Sam V, McKinley B, Charlie L and William S 

1-RG        Louie A, Archie W, Daniel O and Cooper W 2-AL          Marli I, Michelle K, Madison M and Isabelle S 

2-AN       Jude C, Max D, Isabel W and Grace P 2-BO         Tom M, Harrison M, Josie C and Oliver T 

Congratulations to all these students. 

The School Association held its October committee meeting last week, the second last one for the year.  During the 

meeting we were excited to hear from our student leader Amelie, who spoke about the 59 students and 1 teacher 

who have chosen to be brave and raise funds for this year’s Be Brave and Shave.  With the goal of raising enough funds 

to bring the schools total to $100,000, it is an exciting time for everyone, as we think of all the past and present 

students who have raised an incredible amount of money.  As a parent it is wonderful to watch the students support, 

bond and share the journey with each other.  It is an emotional event and it is hard not to shed a few proud tears as 

the students bravely walk to the stage and take their seat.  Well done to all the 2019 participants from the School 

Association, you are amazing. 

Amelie also spoke about the busy month ahead with many activities planned including the triathlon, Dance Fever, the 

Swimming Carnival, LSSSA, Esk Band Extravaganza, ECE athletics, Crazy Hair day and the Grade 6 Orientation.  We 

recognised this is now an exciting time for the grade 6 students as they entered their last term of primary school and 

prepare for the coming end of year events. 

During the meeting we also heard from Annette who spoke about the high standard the school achieved in NAPLAN, 

with a number of our students proudly receiving awards for their results.  We congratulate the teachers on continually 

designing and implementing strategies and programs to meet our students needs.  The results are reflective of the hard 

work and enthusiasm our teachers have for our school community.  Well done to all of you. 

Our final meeting for the year is on November 21 and we will be proud to reflect on our busy year of fundraising and 

our plans for 2020.                                                                 Jo Beswick - School Association Secretary 

PRIMARY SCHOOL 5/6 BASKETBALL TOURNAMENT 
Congratulations to our 5/6 

teams who played in the 

Primary School Basketball 

Tournament on the weekend of 

26 and 27 October. The team 

play, inclusion and skill was 

fantastic to witness. A big 

congratulations to our 5/6 girls 

Div. A team for making the 

State Championships on 

November 30 and December 1, 

we wish you the best of luck.  



EARLY CHILDHOOD ATHLETICS CARNIVAL - TUESDAY 12 NOVEMBER 
On Tuesday 12 November, students from Kindergarten to Grade 2 will be participating in an Athletics Carnival on the 

oval. The Carnival will commence at 1:30pm and continue until the end of the day.  

Students will be participating in a running race and a variety of tabloid activities. Grade 6 Leaders will be assisting 

during the afternoon. 

All students are required to wear their sports uniform and running shoes. They will require a large drink and their hat. 

If your child does not attend Kindergarten on Tuesdays, we would like to invite parents 

to bring along those students at 1:25pm, to enjoy the afternoon with their fellow 

students.  We ask that these parents please sign themselves and their child in at the 

School Office.  

We look forward to seeing as many families as possible coming along to watch their 

children participate in a wonderful afternoon of activities. If you have any questions, 

please ask your child’s teacher. 

5/6 SWIMMING CARINVAL - FRIDAY 15 NOVEMBER 
The 5/6 Swimming Carnival will be an opportunity for students to compete for their house and also to show skills 

learned in the Swimming and Water Safety Program over the last 3 years. Students will have the opportunity to 

participate in a number of events from down the pool races to novelty races across the pool. This event will also be 

used to select a Trevallyn representative team to compete against other Launceston schools at the LSSSA swimming 

carnival. 

Students will need to bring the following items: 

 Bathers – one piece or two piece with rash vest 

 Two towels – during the carnival students will be required to wait out of the water 

 Warm clothing to place on after swimming 

 Sunscreen applied before attending school 

Program of Events 
17. Exhibition – 33m Butterfly- Opt in 

18. Sidestroke 

19. Survival Backstroke 

20. Noodle Race ½ Pool     

21. Grade 5 Girls 33m Relay                 

22. Grade 5 Boys 33m Relay 

23. Grade 6 Girls 33m Relay 

24. Grade 6 Boys 33m Relay 

25. Mixed Relay 

26. Grade 5 Girls Across Pool Freestyle 

27. Grade 5 Boys Across Pool Freestyle 

28. Grade 6 Girls Across Pool Freestyle 

29. Grade 6 Boys Across Pool Freestyle   

30. Grade 5 Girls Across Pool Backstroke 

31. Grade 5 Boys Across Pool Backstroke 

32. Grade 6 Girls Across Pool Backstroke 

33. Grade 6 Boys Across Pool Backstroke 

34. Grade 5 Partner Noodle Race 

35. Grade 6 Partner Noodle Race 

1. Grade 5 Girls 33m Freestyle  

2. Grade 5 Boys 33m Freestyle  

3. Grade 6 Girls 33m Freestyle  

4. Grade 6 Boys 33m Freestyle  

5. Grade 5 Girls 33m Breaststroke  

6. Grade 5 Boys 33m Breaststroke  

7. Grade 6 Girls 33m Breaststroke  

8. Grade 6 Boys 33m Breaststroke  

9. Grade 5 Girls Under the Rope  

10. Grade 5 Boys Under the Rope      

11. Grade 6 Girls Under the Rope     

12. Grade 6 Boys Under the Rope 

13. Grade 5 Girls 33m Backstroke 

14. Grade 5 Boys 33m Backstroke 

15. Grade 6 Girls 33m Backstroke 

16. Grade 6 Boys 33m Backstroke 

 



CLASS OF THE WEEK 



PROGRESS OF OUR NEW OUTDOOR CLASSROOM 



New routes and timetables for the school bus network will take effect from Wednesday 5 February 2020, the first day 

of the school year. Included here is a list of changes to Metro’s general access and school bus services. Details are also 

available at https://www.metrotas.com.au/timetables/schools/, select the Launceston tab and then select our school 

from the listing.  

Metro is available to assist schools and students to understand the new school bus network. Should you have any 

questions or require further information, please email Gregg.lennox@metrotas.com.au or call 03 62334215. 

CHANGE TO METRO SCHOOL BUS SERVICES 

https://www.metrotas.com.au/timetables/schools/
mailto:Gregg.lennox@metrotas.com.au






Trevallyn Primary School 

CONTACT DETAILS 

55 Gorge Road 

Trevallyn  Tas  7250  

Phone  03 6331 9657  

Email  trevallyn.primary@education.tas.gov.au 

Web  https://trevallynprimary.education.tas.edu.au/ 

LAUNCHING INTO LEARNING 

MAX FRY HALL COMMITTEE REQUEST 

STUDENT ASSISTANCE SCHEME 2020 

Sport Versus Venue 

T20 Cricket East Launceston NTCA Ground 

Girls Football St Leonards Windsor Park 

Basketball Riverside Trevallyn 

Touch Football Riverside 1 Trevallyn 

T Ball  Invermay Invermay 

Mountain Bikes  Trevallyn 

Cancellation of 5/6 Sport will be notified  

via  Skoolzine 

No 5/6 Sport Friday 15 November due to 

Swimming Carnival 

TREVALLYN 5/6 SPORT - FRIDAY 22 NOVEMBER 
Many of you are no doubt  familiar with the Max Fry 

Hall. It was built 50 years ago by the local community  for 

the local community and is owned by the Trevallyn 

Community Hall Trust Inc. and managed by a very small 

group of volunteers,  some of whom have reached their 

use by date! There is an annual hire agreement in place 

with Trevallyn Primary School, that permits the school to 

use it when they require it,  and it is available for hire 

Monday to Sunday at all other times. The school does not 

have an assembly hall so for many years the hall has 

supplied their needs.  However school numbers have now 

reached close to 500 pupils  and the maximum capacity 

for the hall is 360, so full school assemblies are no longer 

possible, but it is used for other curricular activities.   

The present committee think the hall should remain as a 

community asset and to this end have been seeking ways, 

such as grants, to give it some T.L.C., like a new roof, to 

preserve it for future generations. We are seeking 

assistance from people living in the area who can spare 

one evening a month to help with the management and 

inject some new ideas  into the process.  If you would like 

more information or think you can help please contact 

Mike  (president) 0427151150    or     Jill  0448278342. 

Meetings are held on the 2nd Monday of each month at 

7:30pm at the hall. 

    Launching into Learning 

    9am - 10:30 am 

    Kindergarten Classroom 

          Birth - 4 years 

Friday 15 November 

 

 
 

Friday 22 November  

 

 
 

Come and join in the fun!!! 

Student assistance scheme forms (STAS) are available 

from the school office for families who have not applied 

for STAS  before. Please refer to the table below. 

Families who have been in receipt of STAS previously 

have been sent letters directly from the Department 

regarding STAS 2020 approval or non-approval. 

Completed application forms can be returned to the 

school office.  

Number of  

Dependant 

Children

Gross Income 

Per Week

Annual 

Parental 

Income

1 $717 $37,284

2 $825 $42,900

3 $941 $48,932

4 $1,063 $55,276

5 $1,193 $62,036

6 $1,337 $69,524

7 $1,481 $77,012

8 $1,631 $84,812

3 Little Pigs 

Dear Zoo 


